

Renee Sloan

From: Rami Yitzhak
Sent: Monday, January 02, 2023 12:19 PM
To: Renee Sloan
Subject: FW: Summary of Meeting with Elias

Rami Yitzhak

Principal

Elias Brothers Group
3570 Enterprise Avenue
Suite #100
Naples, FL 34104
Ph: 239.354.2080

email: rami.yitzhak@elias-brothers.com
www.eliasbrothersgroup.com

From: Roni Elias
Sent: Monday, January 02, 2023 10:34 AM
To: Rami Yitzhak <Rami.Yitzhak@elias-brothers.com>
Subject: Fwd: Summary of Meeting with Elias

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Rick Roudebush <rrroudebush@gmail.com>
Date: December 31, 2022 at 3:59:39 PM EST
To: kelsey@pegasuscam.com
Cc: James Cillo <jamescillo@icloud.com>, norm riess <normriess@yahoo.com>, Danilo Fior <daniolfior47@gmail.com>, Edward Walendy <edwardwalendy65@gmail.com>, The Durbins <ddjdurbin@gmail.com>, Demetre Alexander Vrynios <demetre@ebgcontracting.com>, Joseph Tortorici <retxpres@gmail.com>, Roni Elias <Roni.Elias@elias-brothers.com>, Mike Chapman <michael@pegasuscam.com>
Subject: Fwd: Summary of Meeting with Elias

You don't often get email from rrroudebush@gmail.com. [Learn why this is important](#)

Kelsey, I can't remember when you and Michael will be returning from vacation. I wanted you to see the notes I took for the meeting, but also request you (or someone in Pegasus) set up a weekly RingCentral(R) teleconference. Please have it set up for Demetre and Joe Sr. (Roni or anyone else he would like to be in on the meetings are his option), Jim Cillo, Norm Riess and Danny Fior. Although, Norm, Danny and myself may not be on the call each week. At this meeting, we want to discuss what progress has been made from the prior week, what was planned that did not get done and why and what the general plan for progress is in the coming week. We would like to set these up for each Thursday at 4 or 5PM, starting next Thursday 1-5-23.

Weekly meeting & Document Access

I'm sure there is more than one way to do this, but we also need to request we set up a link from the Pegasus, or IPV's website, to where we can store all of the documented activities done for each unit, as well as, notes/summaries from the weekly meetings. We request access to the files for all residents. In other words, we need to build a way for owners to know what is going on with their units at any given time during the rebuilding process. The information in each unit file will be strictly email communications and written documentation of the physical progress each is going through during rebuild.

When you return, please give me a call and we can discuss how we will be completing these requests. Both of these are time-sensitive to get set up and I realize the e-filing system may not get set up this week. However, both of these requests need to take priority. Construction will be starting very soon and we will need to continue with these meetings each week and document all activities for each owner.

Thank you,
Rick

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Rick Roudebush <rrroudebush@gmail.com>

Date: Fri, Dec 30, 2022 at 3:28 PM

Subject: Summary of Meeting with Elias

To: The Durbins <ddjdurbin@gmail.com>, Edward Walendy <edwardwalendy65@gmail.com>, Danilo Fior <danilofior47@gmail.com>, ROSS BIONDO <rfsr1@hotmail.com>

The meeting was attended by Norm Reiss, Jim Cillo, Roni, Rami and Iban Elias, Demetre and Joe (Planner for ELias), Jerry from Pegasus, Dany and myself.

First thing Elias needs is the results of the air sampling results. Elias said they will not proceed with construction without air sampling results for all units. He said they would be ready to mobilize by next week if they had them now and that they will proceed with that. The defined mobilizing is ordering and taking delivery of roll-off containers, port-o-potties, setting up the staging area(s) for equipment and supplies that will come, etc. We explained we have requested these but been ignored. Demetre said he called the owner of the sampling company, Rich Hughes. Rich would contact the owner of SP and make arrangements to get the results to us, or at least confirm in writing they all passed for V.2. Like everything with SP, I'm not hopeful. Roni said they could have sampling done for us, but I told him we were not paying for another round of sampling for every unit. Deanna, I apologize for missing the meeting with Alex, but did you mention anything about Serve Pro's failure to produce the sampling results? I assume you most certainly did. They recommended we send a warning letter requesting the results within 5 days, or we will not be paying for them. We did not disclose we have turned them over to Alex. Long and the short of it is, the longer we wait to get these results, the longer it is going to be before they actually start. If we had them today, they said they could fully mobilize and start construction no later than 1-23.

AIR Samples

The next big item that came up was subfloors. Roni wants to do engineering study on 3 units to determine which subfloors need to be replaced (fully or partially) and which ones do not. He described doing a 'worst case' 'medium impact' and 'little/no impact' units. I assume we know which units were impacted the most. I remember the 2-3 units which had little to no impact. I asked how he could extrapolate the data he would generate from these studies and apply it to the entire section. He said they may study additional units, but didn't answer my question. He is intending to start next week with

SubFloors

these studies and wants us to pick the ones to study in rank. From my perspective, I don't understand why the studies are even needed, if we can get our air results, assuming they all passed. After the meeting Demetre called me about 1:30PM and said he didn't see the point of any units in V.2. having this study done. He said maybe in Section 3, but not our section. At this point, I do not intend on sending any list to Roni. Demetre said he would like to know if there are owners who would like to have their subfloors replaced, so they can go ahead and plan to replace with new subflooring. Is this something we should determine and let them know?

ROOFING

Roofs with tarps. Roni's reaction when this came up was like he knew nothing about any roofs we need repaired. He asked me for a list of them that we already provided when he gave us high estimates for them. After the conference, Demetre texted me and said he had already done the Xactimate estimates for the repairs/reroofing and Roni had approved them, Demetre said he took all the estimates I gave him and ones which he already had and averaged the cost of all to bring the price of the estimates down and Roni agreed to meet that price. I will pass the estimates Elias worked up with the average costs of the estimates we got from the other roofers next. He did not provide an estimate for 17600/02 Captiva, but will get one to me probably next Monday or Tuesday.

Weekly meeting

Jim recommended we hold conference calls each week to get updates on everything they have done during the prior week and what all they billed us for. We will also want to know what was planned and didn't get done, so we can put that on top of the list for the next week. I will make this request by tomorrow, if not this afternoon. Danny, are your Thursday afternoon's around 3PM-4PM ok with your schedule?

Start date

Personally speaking, I was disappointed because I expected them to tell us they would be starting next week, or at least by Monday 1-9. I understand the timing of the contract and holiday/vacations and these things slowing down the process, but literally nothing has been done in the 2+ weeks since we signed and now it won't be until late January?

Please let me know your questions.

Rick